

March 30, 2020

Dear Orenda Public Charter School Families,

I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy during this time. We continue to closely monitor the COVID-19 outbreak on a daily basis. Many cities and counties have now issued "Stay In Place" orders to prevent the spread of coronavirus. Following city and county orders along with guidance from the CDC and local agencies, all Orenda Public Charter School campuses and the district office will be closed through **Monday, April 13**th. This includes all activities and events scheduled during and outside of school hours.

With the number of cases rapidly on the rise, we anticipate closure to extend past April 13th but have not received guidance from local or state officials and health agencies yet. Parents should proactively make arrangements if students are required to stay home longer. Orenda Public Charter School District will continue to follow state, city, and county orders to close schools along with direction from local, state, and federal health agencies for extended school closures.

We will continue to provide distance learning during school closures. We know it has been a shift for both families and staff from in-class to at-home learning. As a reminder, teachers should be the first point of contact via e-mail for families, and then campus administrators. We are here to help and support your family and student's learning during this time.

We will continue to monitor the ongoing public health matter with COVID-19 and will provide you with additional information as it becomes available. If you or a member of your family becomes sick with coronavirus, please notify your campus principal immediately. This helps us make decisions and plan for closures and reopen procedures. Please take care of yourself and your loved ones during this time.

Sincerely,

Carla Silber

Superintendent/COO

Orenda Public Charter School District

arla Silber